August 28, 2010 - 4 Seasons Recreational Club Monthly Meeting

Secretary's report was approved as read on a Charles/Mick motion.

Treasurer's report was approved as read on a Charles/Mark motion.

Old Business

- Timbers have been moved to the rear of the lot.
- Charles contacted Como and received a pre-buy rate of \$1.549 for 600 gallons of propane. He compared to rates from other companies and he recommended that we stay with Como. We have a \$125 credit with Como from last year. We had 500 gallons last year and ran a little low because of the addition. A Mick/Willard motion was passed to purchase 600 gallons at the \$1.549 rate. All club members were offered a rate of \$1.699. If anyone is interested, contact Como and tell them you are a member of the 4 Seasons Rec Club for the reduced rate.
- Mark signed the ATV route on Mail Road. Within a week, someone stole the signs. Mick suggested putting a want ad in the Northwoods Shopper asking for info about the theft. Mark will set the signs again today. A Mick/Mark motion was passed to run the want ad. Patti will handle.
- Jon suggested setting aside some money for new signs. There are several that need to be replaced.
- Jon and Mark graded last week. The trail is in good condition. We need more rain before grooming again and will need to schedule a day to brush the trails.
- Charles finished the map for the town which marked the trails. It was given to the Conservation Committee.
- The Building and Grounds Committee for the Town of Wascott is setting the budget for next year and has asked for a list of items at the ball park that need maintenance.
- Tim reported that the NW Trail summer and winter ATV funding has been approved. Total additional funding is \$2,090.
- Patti met with Mark Schroder regarding the Recreational Parking area. Work cannot be done until the funding contracts are signed. He is estimating this will be done by mid-September.
- Mark sandblasted and painted the drag. Thank you to Wayne and Mary for doing the lettering. A Jon/Mick motion was passed to pay the \$60 bill for the decals.
- Mick thanked the club for use of supplies at the Ger-Er-Done club annual swap meet. The GRD Club donated buns, cookies, chips and Mike's Lemonade to

the Food and Fun. Thank you to the GRD club for their support.

• Debbie purchased Get Well and Sympathy cards.

New Business

- Debbie is requesting an audit. It was agreed that an audit by other club members is a good idea. This was tabled until the next meeting.
- Nominations were open for President. A Mick/Mark motion passed to nominate Jon for President.
- Nominations were open for Vice President. A Tim/Doris motion passed to nominate Mark for Vice President.
- Food and Fun The meat is ordered and will be cooked on Thursday. Cakes will be baked on Wednesday. Beer and salads have been ordered. Still need door prizes. Set up will begin on Saturday at 10:00 a.m.
- A Mark/Tim motion was passed to accept insurance with Midwest Family Mutual for \$1,263.

Meeting adjourned at 11:00 on at Charles/Dennis Motion.

Respectfully submitted, Doris Youngquist